Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
The Valerin Group, Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIMES: Virtual - Tuesday, July 11, 2023, 5:00 p.m./ In Person - Tuesday, July 11, 2023, 6:30 p.m.
PLACE: Sebastian Community Center, 1805 North Central Avenue, Sebastian, FL 32958, or to attend virtually please register using the following link: https://fdot.cc/SR5_US1_RRR_Registration. You may also call in at: (877)309-2071, Access Code: 600-674-249.
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) will be hosting a public meeting regarding the resurfacing, restoration and rehabilitation of State Road (SR) 5/US 1 from Davis Street to the south end of the Bridge over the St. Sebastian River (Financial Project Identification Number: 447646-1-52-01). The purpose of this project is to repave the roadway and enhance pedestrian safety.
Construction is estimated to begin in summer 2024 and is anticipated to be completed in summer 2025. The estimated construction cost is $3.8 million.
The public meeting will be held virtually and in-person. The virtual session will be held on Tuesday, July 11, 2023, at 5:00 p.m. with a brief presentation beginning at 5:00 p.m. followed by questions and comments from the public. The in-person session will be held on Tuesday, July 11, 2023, at 6:30 p.m. and will have an informal open house format. FDOT staff and consultant staff members will be available to discuss the project and answer questions.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: July C. Jimenez, P.E., Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33309, (954)777-4415 (Telephone), or toll free at (866)336-8435 ext. 4415 or via email at july.jimenez@dot.state.fl.us.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: July C. Jimenez, P.E., Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation District Four, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33309, (954)777-4415 (Telephone), or toll free at (866)336-8435 ext. 4415 or via email at july.jimenez@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: July C. Jimenez, P.E., Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33309, (954)777-4415 (Telephone), or toll free at (866)336-8435 ext. 4415 or via email at july.jimenez@dot.state.fl.us.
